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     TECHNICAL SERVICE                        

Unitary Products Group

5005 York Drive

Norman, OK 73069

1/877-874-7378

Date:
March 24, 2008






YS-007-08                                                                                     
To: 
All York Distributors                                                 

Revised 08/20/08
      
All York Branches

      
All Field Service Supervisors

Subject: Evaporator Coil Leak Investigation Update to YS-058-07


Units:
MC, HC, PC, UC, FC,& HD Coils, & AHP, AVY, MA & MV Air Handlers
The purpose of this letter is to keep you posted on the status of coil leaks relating to service letter YS-058-07. According to our data, this past winter did not reveal any spikes or increases in coil returns. However, our desire is to stay proactive on this issue and in preparation for this coming cooling season we recommend you take inventory of your replacement coils. To help assist you with this request, please review the attached spread sheet showing replacement part numbers. 

As we go forward, listed below are answers to the two most common questions we receive from the field.

1. Do you still want the coils returned? Yes. On installed coils that your customer has confirmed there is a leak and you will be submitting a warranty labor claim against YS-058-07, the coil must come back. If the coil can not or is not returned, the special labor rate, per YS-058-07, is not authorized. Also, the service letter instructs you to fill out and submit a product report. The product report number allows us to track the quantity of coils returned from your company. If you have submitted a product report on a previous YS-058-07 claim, you can use that same product report number and email the writer the model, serial, date of install and date of failure. The serial number will be added to the original product report and a return email will be sent to you as confirmation. This will keep you from having to fill out a report on every coil leak under the YS-058-07 letter. Once again, all coils filed against YS-058-07 must be returned.

2. How do I handle “no observed charge” on coils received from the factory? The problem with “no charge” coils is most likely the rubber plug. During the programs initial leak tests, we were also leak testing “no charge” coils. All the “no charge” coils that were tested did not leak. A decision was made not to have any “no charge” coils returned. To receive proper credit for the coil, you need to fill out a standard warranty claim form. The start date and failed date would be the same. The same dates (start & failed) will indicate the coil had no charge. This will allow us the capability of tracking our “no charge” coils (rubber plug) verses leaking coils (formicary corrosion). Since the coil was not installed and there is no labor issue, you can scrap the coil per standard warranty policy. 

In review, prepare for this coming cooling season by checking your replacement coil stock and order as needed. All coils must be returned if labor is requested against YS-058-07. “No charge” coils should have a standard warranty claim submitted and can be scrapped per standard warranty policy.
Returned coils need to ship to:

Source 1 - Returns

Attn: Rocky Pike

8909 E. 35th North

Wichita, KS 67226

UPG Technical Services reserves the right to recover credits on returned coils found not to be leaking.
Sincerely,

John Terry

UPG Field Service Supervisor

john.terry@jci.com
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